Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services, Division of State Fire Marshal, has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement filed January 24, 2007, Florida Fire Marshals & Inspectors Association. They request a clarification of the Florida Fire Prevention Code relating to the outdoor placement of a liquid chlorine storage tank located at a swimming pool supply company. The Statute and rules involved are Section 633.0215, F.S., Chapter 69A-60, F.A.C., and Chapters 64 and 60 of NFPA 1, 2003 edition, as adopted therein.
Question #1: Is the 500 gallon maximum allowable quantity limit shown in Table 60.2.2.1(b) modified by the provisions contained in Section 64.2, Outdoor Storage, if the provisions of Section 64.2.1 or Section 64.2.2 have been satisfied?

Question #2: If the answer to Question #1 is “YES,” does meeting either the requirements of Section 64.2.1 or Section 64.2.2 allow for an increase above the 500 gallon maximum allowable quantity limit as specified in Table 60.2.2.1(b)?

A copy of the Petition may be obtained by writing to, calling, or sending a fax to: Lesley Mendelson, Assistant General Counsel, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0340, (850)413-3604, or (850)413-4238; Fax (850)922-1235 or (850)488-0697 (please advise if you would like it mailed or faxed to you and please include your phone number on your request in case any question arises), or by e-mailing your request to Lesley.Mendelson@fldfs.com.
